MINUTES FOR THE BOARD OF FIRE COMMISSIONERS

DISTRICT NO. 1

MAY 15, 2013
The regular meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioners was called to order at 7:08 P.M.  Secretary Hayes opened the meeting with the announcement required by the Open Public Meetings Act (copy attached) and salute to the flag.

ROLL CALL:

Comm. Michael Costello
Present



Comm. Charles Dipierro
Present 



Comm. Vincent DiLieto
Present   



Comm. Robert LeBrun 
Present



Comm. Raymond Perry
Present
Comm. Perry, seconded by Comm. LeBrun, made a motion to approve the minutes from the regular meeting held on April 17, 2013, subject to the same being provided to the public during and subsequent to this meeting.

ROLL CALL:


Comm. Perry


Aye

Comm. Costello

Aye





Comm. DiLieto

Aye




Comm. Dipierro

Aye




Comm. LeBrun

Aye
INSURANCE REPORT:  Bob Soden stated that within the next month, he will begin working on insurance renewals.  Everything is status quo right now.
Comm. DiLieto stated that they did have one claim come in and it will be submitted.  

Comm. Dipierro stated that as soon as he has the closing date for the property that they are purchasing, he will advise Bob.  Bob said that he will need the specific location.  A discussion followed.

CHIEF’S REPORT:  Chief Costa gave report (attached).  Chief Costa stated that physicals are going on now.  There is a new address for the location of the physicals.  It is 2 Centre Dr. Suite 400, Monroe, New Jersey 08831.
Comm. Dipierro asked if the generator was in.  Deputy Chief Steinhauser stated that they will have to change fuel vendors because they will need diesel fuel and not regular heating oil.  The generator and the Brush truck need diesel fuel.  Currently we purchase fuel from Busco Brothers but they do not offer diesel.  

Frank said that he spoke to the Township to see who they use.  Comm. LeBrun stated that they have a state contract for fuel.  Frank stated that he did not get quotes from anyone yet because he wanted to make sure the Board wanted to make the change.

Comm. Dipierro told Frank to get a quote from the Company that the Township uses.  A discussion followed.

Comm. Costello stated that the only problem he has is if Busco Brothers can offer it.  A discussion followed.

Comm. Dipierro asked if the Fire Company was ready for the parade.  Chief Costa said that they were.

FIRE PREVENTION REPORT:  Fire Official Zih was present and gave report (attached).  Ernie stated that it has been a busy month.  There have been a lot of smoke detector certifications.  Ernie said that they did a plan review with District 3.  They will be sharing coverage for a complex on Mounts Mill Road.  There will be a strip mall with a restaurant and condos.  Comm. LeBrun stated that District #1 will have the commercial portion, and District 3 will have the residential portion.  A discussion followed.

Ernie said that he has the paperwork on it.  The project is in both Districts.  One third is in ours and two-thirds is in District #3.  Theirs is all residential.  Comm. Dipierro stated that they go by the “Mother Lot”.  That is how they did the Regency.  A discussion followed.

Pat Reardon has the plans.  Ernie stated that Pat did a good job with Bob Downy.  A discussion followed.

Deputy Chief Steinhauser stated that it was worth a shot to try to get it all and not split it with District #3.  A discussion followed.
Comm. Dipierro stated that the Board will have to send a letter to the tax assessor.  Comm. LeBrun said that District #1 gave up the Regency, so it would be fair to give it all to us.  A discussion followed.

Comm. Dipierro asked Ernie and Pat to keep the Board informed.
Ernie stated that in reference to the school lock down policy and security issues, he is scheduled to review the procedures and drills.
Ernie stated that the replacement banners were ordered and received.  A discussion followed.

Ernie said that there was a First place and second place winner at the County level for the poster contest.  The kids really stepped it up with the posters.  The message is getting out.  Ernie said that he received a lot of “Thank You’s” from schools to have this program continue.

PRESIDENT’S REPORT:  President Murphy said that he found someone to power wash the building, but the machine broke, so he had to come back and finish.
In reference to the generator, we will be going with Main Electric.  They went for a permit, but the Township inspector wants us to put in special wiring for the generator at an extra cost of $3,000.  A discussion followed.
Comm. Dipierro said that he would check on it tomorrow with Bob Downy.  They have to get the wiring right.  A discussion followed.
LEGAL REPORT:  Comm. Dipierro stated that Attorney Youssouf was not present because he had surgery on Monday.
Comm. Dipierro said that Attorney Youssouf told him that it is up to the Board to go ahead with the architect.  The environmental survey has been completed and the report will be forwarded to the Board and Attorney Youssouf by Crest Engineering.

Mr. Toto, the attorney for the seller, is in the process of evicting the individual from the house on the property.  Comm. Dipierro said that he feels that the Board should have a copy of the paperwork from the Attorney with the eviction notice. He wants the docket number so he can check on it.  A discussion followed.
Comm. Dipierro stated that we cannot close on the property unless it is vacant; the survey is done; and the Title search is done.

Comm. Dipierro said that on May 23, he and Comm. DiLieto will move forward with Mr. Mitchell.  A discussion followed.

Attorney Youssouf did not mention the legal case in Trenton.  Probably the decision will be made in July.

ACCOUNTANT’S REPORT:  Joe Massoni stated that there were no line items in jeopardy at this time.  The monthly financial report was completed.
Joe said that the next CD will mature on 7/20/13.  They have to decide what to do at that time.  The next tax check will be coming in June.
Joe stated that the LOSAP check was written and will be mailed out for 44 participants.  Joe said that he does not know the numbers yet for tax appeals, but he will stay on top of it.

Comm. DiLieto asked about the purchase of the property.  He wanted to know where the money was coming from.  Joe said that right now we are using our money, but can reimburse it from the Bond money.  A discussion followed.

Comm. Dipierro stated that he did not find out anything from the Financial Board.  Attorney Youssouf filed the application with the Local Finance Board.  It usually takes a few months.

TREASURER’S REPORT:  Comm. Costello read the list of bills to be paid.  They were as follows:
LINE ITEM

Amanda’s Web, LLC - $302.58 – website



A-8

Auto King Parts & Supplies - $53.89 – maintenance


0-15
Absolute Fire Protection - $6,926.31 – maintenance 51-3

0-15
Absolute Fire Protection - $2,779.05




0-15
Bank of America - $1,313.12 – fuel - maintenance 


0-9, 0-15, 0-8
Busco Bros. - $690.20
 - fuel





0-9
Circle Janitorial Supplies - $333.78 – cleaning supplies

0-8
Citgo - $103.69 – fuel 





0-9

Citgo - $602.32 – fuel 





0-9 
Clean Air Co. - $218.15





0-15
Coffee Distributing - $80.64 – coffee supplies


A-8
Coffee Distributing - $59.85 – coffee




A-8
ESI Equipment, Inc. - $333.50




0-15
Feldman Sablosky Massoni & Co - $2,363 – accounting fees
A-11
Firefighter One – $638.25 – repairs, test SCBA $25


0-15




Firefighter One – $1,794.40 – flow test, inspect


0-15
Firefighter One - $2,957.76 – hoses




0-4




Firefighter One - $2,130.17 – Vehicle Mount system

0-4



IAFC - $695







0-16
LOSAP - $51,796 – 44 participants




A-9
Middlesex County Fire Academy - $472 – training


0-16
Middlesex County Fire Academy - $314 – training


0-16
Middlesex County Fire Academy - $414 – training


0-16
MUD - $42,418.75 – hydrants




A-6

NJ American Water - $174.40 – hydrants



A-6
Postmaster - $46 – stamps





A-8
Royal Transmission & Automotive Services – 918.10 –repairs
0-15
Royal Transmission & Automotive Services -$372.04 – repairs
0-15
Samzie’s Uniforms - $65 – white bell hat



0-17
SAFE-T - $14,044.40 – gear





0-4
Verizon Wireless - $492.12 – phone




0-7
TOTAL:  $135,927.47
FIRE PREVENTION BILLS:

 Verizon - $569.60 – phone





F-3
Ernie Zih - $133.19 – reimbursement postage, gift cards, book
F-3


Grainger - $148 – gas detector




F-3
Grainger - $394.68 – smoke alarm and detector


F-3
N. Henry & Son, Inc. - $130
- Banners



F-3 

TOTAL:  $1,375.47


Comm. Costello stated that the Board will hold the check for SAFE-T in the amount of $14,044.40 until the gear is received.

Comm. Perry, seconded by Comm. DiLieto, made a motion to pay the bills read.

ROLL CALL:

Comm. Perry

Aye



Comm. DiLieto
Aye


     Comm. LeBrun
Aye



Comm. Costello
Aye



Comm. Dipierro
Aye

OLD BUSINESS:  None
NEW BUSINESS:   Comm. DiLieto stated that the MTUD is doing repairs on hydrants.  Chief Costa received an e-mail from them.
CORRESPONDENCE: None
Meeting Opened to Public:  No comments
Comm. Dipierro stated that it would be necessary to go into closed session to discuss personnel matters.

Comm. LeBrun, seconded by Comm. Perry, made a motion to adopt a Resolution to go into Closed Session to discuss personnel matters.
ROLL CALL:


Comm. LeBrun
Aye






Comm. Perry

Aye





Comm. Costello
Aye





Comm. DiLieto
Aye





Comm. Dipierro
Aye 

Public meeting adjourned at 7:45 P.M.

PAGE  
1

